ADRIEL HILLS CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
JULY 21, 2020
Board members present: Mitch Greeno (President), Laurie Sneider (Vice-President), David “Ski” Cismoski (Secretary), Diane Kenning (Treasurer), Ken Baldwin and Jim Fry
Board members absent: Sam Solt
Property Manager: Ralph Pankey
Homeowners in attendance:  Kerry Grohman, Don Homan and Marcy Lockhart
Call to order / Approval of agenda: Mitch called the meeting to order at 6:04 pm. The agenda was moved, seconded and approved (MSA). 
Homeowners’ comments/correspondence: 

Connie Dedon emailed the board asking about rearranging furniture in the clubhouse for use by groups once the weather gets cold. The request was postponed pending future mandates by the County. 

A message from Deborah Kohler asked that communication from the HOA to community members be transparent as we try to shift to more electronic communications.
Approval of June 2020 minutes: The June minutes were MSA as written.
Board of Directors Appointment: The board MSA to appoint Ken Baldwin to fill Board opening vacancy due to Craig Culver’s resignation. This vacancy term is from July through to the Annual meeting December 8, 2020.  If Ken would like to continue as a board member, he will need to volunteer to be a nominee so that he may be elected at the annual meeting and may serve up to a three-year term.
Treasurer’s Report: Diane reported that the current financial statements/budget performance looked OK, and asked for questions (none). She said the Balance Sheet was now up to date as the General Journal Entry to transfer funds from Board Designated Reserve to Retained Earnings to cover 2019-2020 Fiscal Year deficit has been made. The 2019-20 Reserve Fund statement was also up-to-date. 
Manager’s Report: Ralph reported that the tennis courts were inspected for some issues and they were responded to satisfactorily. The certification on the current AED device in the clubhouse has expired, and a new one has been ordered. Several other items were noted in the pre-report, but no discussion or action was taken on any. Further items were taken up later in the agenda.
COMMITTEE REPORTS / WORKGROUP REPORTS: 
Area Development: 

Ski reported that documents from the City of Fort Collins staff reveal that Tom Moore (neighbor to the east) should, in any proposal, include a roundabout at Mountain Vista and Turnberry, AND a buffer between the road and Adriel Hills. A draft report to the developer’s applicant by various city department staff has emphasized that a) the city has a conceptual alignment design including an important buffer to Adriel Hills b) the Turnberry/Mtn. Vista location is a good candidate for a roundabout, and c) the development project would need to coordinate with Kyle Lambrecht on this.

Ken reported on a meeting with Max Moss, Project manager for Montava, who said he insisted that Turnberry be extended (despite the fact that his development does not abut Turnberry). One unaddressed concern is the high-pressure gas line that parallels the Adriel Hills property line on the east, and could impact placement of the road extension. 

Mitch suggested that in the future, Ken and Ski work together to provide a single report to the Board on this topic.

Ken noted a new opening on the City Planning & Zoning board. He suggested that one of our owners apply; it was noted that we are not City residents; Ken will follow up and advise.  
Nominations: There will be three openings on the board at the end of 2020. Nominations Committee needs members and the HOA Board openings will be publicized in the newsletter.
Old Business: 

Insurance Renewal: Ralph reviewed the distributed insurance renewal comparison spreadsheet previously emailed to the Board for their review. Currently they propose a 2% increase, but there is a possibility of no increase. The policy would be effective 7/31/2020.

COVID Restrictions for Pool and Clubhouse: no changes are warranted at this time; as the county mandates changes, we will comply. Signage at the pool needs to be reviewed and updated as needed for consistency. 
New Business:


Reserve Fund: Mitch and Diane reviewed the status of the reserve fund and recent updates they suggested. It was reviewed and MSA. It will be posted on the website.

Virtual Annual Meeting: It seems likely that the annual meeting (December) will need to be done via an electronic platform rather than in person. It was suggested that a committee be formed to investigate and plan how to effectively conduct such a meeting. Diane will report on her experience moderating a large meeting in August. No committee was formed.
Homeowner Comments: None
MSA to adjourn at 7:30.
Recorded and submitted by Mark Kenning
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